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Meeting Summary 

December 10, 2003

Present:  Andrew Ross, Co-Chair; Janet Kagan, Co-Chair; Colleen Black-Semelka; Betsy Bullen; Jeff Cohen; Ellen Fussell; Jimmie Haynes; Bibb Latané; Susan Leeb; Erica Rothman; Anita Wolfenden; Kirsten Wright; Kate Billings, Executive Administrator
Absent:  Ginny Franks, Vernelle Jones, Jean Parish, Jonathan Walker, Lyde Zavaleta

I. 
Call to Order 

Kagan called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  

II.
Oath of Office

Deputy Town Clerk Sandy Cook gave the Oath of Office to all of the Commission members present at the meeting.  She noted that it would be necessary for those Commission members not at the meeting to make individual appointments with the Clerk’s Office.

III.
Public Art Flash

In an effort to stay connected with what is going on nationally in the world of public art, Billings announced that this month’s meeting would include a five minute “Public Art Flash.”  Commission members could then decide if this was inspirational or not necessary.  The Commission looked at fifteen slides of various public art projects throughout the country.  They also received an article from the November issue of ARTnews that discussed a public art controversy in San Diego concerning a proposed sculpture, Spirit of the Seas, by A. Wasil.
IV. 
Announcements

The group talked briefly about issues of governance.  In an effort to refine the CHPAC’s policies for accepting new Commission members, the group looked at a handout based on information gathered by the Clerk’s Office that detailed application/interview procedures for other Boards and Commissions of the Town.  It was noted that some of the Boards/Commissions that say they require an interview in fact only require that the prospective member attend at least one meeting prior to being considered for appointment to the Board/Commission.  The Commission also discussed what the criteria for selection should be when more applications than spaces are available.  It was decided that it would make sense to have a job description for membership on the CHPAC, so that prospective candidates would have a better idea of the commitment that is involved.  Latané agreed to write a first draft of this job description.  It was decided that we would wait to review the current applications on file.
Billings asked the group if they would mind having all agendas and minutes emailed, instead of sent via the postal service.  Everybody agreed that his would be far more efficient and cost-effective.
Billings announced that the dedication ceremony for Firehouse #5 and Promethean Honor Guard, the Percent for Art sculpture by Mike Roig is set for Sunday, February 1 at 1:30 p.m. at Firehouse #5.

Kagan announced that the dedication ceremony for THINK, the temporary public art project created by Phillips Middle School advanced sculpture students and artist in residence Bryant Holsenbeck will be on Friday, December 12, 2003 at 10:00 a.m. at the Police Station, 828 Airport Road.  

V. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cash on hand as of 11/30/03 is $49,794.15.  Kagan announced that her mid-year budget review showed that the Commission’s finances are right on track for this year.  

VI.
Review of Five Year Plan and Budget
The discussion of our budget and five year plan, which Commission members were asked to review and comment on prior to the meeting, began with a reminder to all Commission members of our mission statement:

The Mission of the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission is to enhance and enliven the community through art in public places.

Kagan explained that in January the CHPAC will need to prepare a budget proposal for fiscal year 04/05 that will be presented to Town Council in February.  The Commission looked at a draft of the 04/05 proposed budget and compared each section to the 03/04 budget, noting however, the confusion that in 03/04 administrative expenses were broken out into each category and in 04/05 the administrative expenses are accounted for in one lump sum that is listed separately.  The Commission then discussed each program area individually.
A question was raised about the possibility of including additional venues for the Exhibition Series beyond Town Hall and the Public Library.
A question was raised as to why a category for Performing Arts does not appear on the draft of the 04/05 budget.  It was explained that this has now been folded into exhibitions, because hiring musicians for the art openings is the only performing arts program that we actually do.  It was therefore decided not to list a separate category for performing arts.  
A question was raised about the Community Project, which this year is the Self Portrait Project.  It was noted that the Community Project evolved from the Arts ‘Round Town festival.  The point was made that the festival did not engage enough people, and in fact, there are already two very popular Town festivals (i.e. Apple Chill and FestiFall) and instead of creating a brand new festival it makes sense to possibly have the CHPAC play a larger role in terms of attracting and jurying artists etc.  It was noted that a Community Project such as the Self Portrait project will touch far more members of the community, both in terms of the people exhibiting their artwork, and in terms of the duration of the exhibition.  
A suggestion was also made that we establish a separate line item in our budget for calls to artists etc.
VI.
Committee Reports
It was decided that the Commission would wait until the January meeting for Committee Reports, as we had run out of time.  Ross mentioned the possibility of changing our meeting to two hours, because the meetings are always very rushed.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 



Respectfully submitted by, 

Kate Billings, CHPAC Executive Administrator
